
OLIVEHURST PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 

MEMORANDUM 

                                                                  
 

DATE :  April 30, 2020 
 

TO :  John Tillotson, General Manager 
 

FROM :  Greg Axline, Chief Plant Operator 
 

RE:  Monthly Report of Activities for Board meeting on 5/21/2020 
 

 

➢ For the month of March the Wastewater Treatment Facility had no exceedances of its N.P.D.E.S. 

permit. The accelerated Chronic testing failed for Ceriodaphnia Dubai flea reproduction in its 

accelerated testing that was done in late January. So we will be doing a TRE, which is to 

investigate and try and find the reason. Consciences is that it is still a plastic problem same as 

before. The amount still in the system is probably what is causing the problem. We have address 

this with the State Water Board. We are not doing the Ceriodaphnia Dubai testing till time has 

allowed the plastic to dissipate from the system. All other acute and chronic tested that was done 

has been fine. 

 

➢ Staff is being kept and minimum as per the Covid-19. 

 

➢ Plant Staff cleaned the filter panels and on the UV system to keep both systems running 

efficiently. 

 

➢ Rio Del Oro Lift station; Staff has been check all equipment at Rio Del Oro lift station on a 

regular basis.  

 

➢ Staff is continuing to put work into looking for I&I problems with the collection system. They 

have found several and we are addressing them as we find them.  

 

➢ Estimated Plant processed for the month of March was 54.3 MG. 

  

 

 

 


